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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:              7

DATE: 

August 19, 2004
PROPOSED MOTION    2004-0309
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  A MOTION authorizing the executive to accept a donation of one thousand dollars from Pierce county's Violence Against Women Act elder abuse grant to King County Judicial Administration in support of the Elder Abuse Conference to be held September 13, 14 and 15, 2004.
SUMMARY: This motion allows the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) to accept financial donations from various organizations to support the Elder Abuse Conference to be held September 13-15, 2004.

The Department of Judicial Administration has received federal Violence Against Women Act/Services, Training, Officers, Prosecutors (VAWA/STOP) grant funding since 1996.  These federal dollars are designated to train law enforcement and prosecutors on the issues of domestic violence and sexual assault.  Since 1996, these monies have been used to fund local conferences and to send law enforcement and prosecution staff to national and international conferences.  The county’s grant administrator works with an advisory board of multi-jurisdictional law enforcement and prosecution personnel to decide how STOP grant funds will be spent in our county each year.

This year, the VAWA advisory board has elected to hold a conference to address the growing and alarming trend of crimes against the elderly.  Since 84% of these crimes against the elderly are committed by a family member, this subject area fits well within the STOP grant guidelines of addressing domestic violence.  

The VAWA Advisory Board has a strong desire to have a high-caliber statewide conference open to prosecutors and law enforcement officers across Washington State.  In order to expand the conference beyond King County attendance additional funding is needed beyond that of the King County VAWA/STOP grant.  This motion will allow King County to accept donations from outside organizations that are committed to addressing Elder Abuse in our community.  

Several organizations have made commitments to help the county fund the statewide conference.  Pierce County is donating $1,000 of its VAWA/STOP grant for the conference and this motion will allow the county to accept the funds. In order to accept these donations, the Council must give its approval. 
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